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MINUTES
Kinston/Lenoir County Parks & Recreation Department
January 09, 2020
5:30pm
Kinston Community Center Conference Room
________________________________________________________________________________________
MEMBERS PRESENT					MEMBERS ABSENT
Nicholas Harvey	Kelly Jarman				Felicia Solomon		Sonya Berry	
Amanda Sawyer 	Merwyn Smith			Dr. Gary Wojeski
Sue Ellen Maddux	Ed Futrell				Christopher Bradshaw
Rosalyn Yarus	Dr. James Sylvia			Nathan Perry
Steve Saint-Amand
________________________________________________________________________________________
The January, 2020 meeting was called to order by the Chair, Amanda Sawyer.  A motion was made to approve the December, 2019 minutes. 
Motion – Harvey; Second – Saint-Amand; Vote – Unanimous.
Sue Ellen Maddux informed the commission about the Friends of Fairfield Reunion, which will be held at Fairfield Park on Saturday, April 4, 2020 from 11am-2pm. This reunion will include players, parents of players, coaches, umpires, and employees who worked or played at Fairfield as far back as1955, the year Fairfield was built.  A committee has been formed consisting of members of the community and parks and recreation staff to help plan this event. Pepsi has agreed to donate hot dogs and chips, which will be sold at the concession stand and Flimsy da Clown will be DJ’ing and entertaining the crowd from 12-2. The event is invitation only and is being advertised through Facebook.  The event is also being held to honor Mr. Thurman Pate, who worked at Fairfield from 1984-2004. The committee would like to request the commission’s approval to name the back baseball field at Fairfield Park in Thurman Pate’s honor and requested that it remain quiet until the event.
 A motion was made and unanimously approved to name the back baseball field at Fairfield Park “Thurman Pate Field”.
Motion – Maddux; Second – Harvey; Vote – Unanimous.
Corey Povar informed the commission that Carlos Lassiter has accepted the job as the Assistant Facility Director at the Kinston Community Center.  Carlos will be starting on Monday, February 10, 2020, pending medical requirements and drug screening.  He will be introduced to the commission at their February 13th meeting.
The department’s updated Fees and Charges were distributed to the commission, which included the Athletic Field Permit, a Waiver/Insurance Form and Rules & Regulations for athletic field rentals/tournaments. The city’s attorney is looking over the Waiver/Insurance form for legalities and once approved, it will be included in the packet. Corey stated that these updated fees are competitive with surrounding areas and he feels good about the fee structure. The deposit must be paid in order for a field(s) to be reserved, with the remaining balance due within 1 week (7 days) of the tournament or field rental(s).  He stated this will make tournament organizers more accountable of their scheduling for future tournaments and the required deposits will make them more accountable.
A motion was made to approve the updated Fees and Charges for field rentals/tournaments.
Motion – Futrell; Second – Harvey; Vote – Unanimous.
The current fee structure at Mock Athletic Skills Facility was discussed. The current rates are: Daily: $2.00/person/day; Yearly: $50.00/person/year; Family: (maximum 4 people): $150.00/family or $50.00/individual/year; Senior: (55 and above): free; Recreation Teams: free; Private Teams:  $200.00/team pass or $20.00/day pass.
 It was discussed to increase the daily rate from $2.00/day to $3.00/day and keep the yearly rates the same for now. This will be brought back to the February meeting to discuss further and to vote.
Mr. Smith recommended that all recreation flyers that get distributed to the schools also be distributed to the LCC Early College program as well.  He also inquired about the lack of interest in the Girls Basketball program. Corey Povar stated that Girls Basketball has now been given to Earl Keith, Center Supervisor at Fairfield and he feels this change will help to increase participation in the future.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
	Motion – Smith; Second – Harvey; Vote – Unanimous.


Debra A. Wicker
 Secretary to the Kinston/Lenoir County Parks & Recreation Commission
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